Innovative new hybrid glass flood defencein place on Severn

Estuary
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The Avonmouth and Severnside Enterprise Area (ASEA) Ecological
Mitigation and Flood Defence project has launched its innovative hybrid
glass flood defence at New Passage, South Gloucestershire.

The glass panels, on a concrete base, were installed at New Passage
becauseof its location as a popular viewpoint and birdwatchingspot on the
Severn Way footpath.

Residents and visitors will still be able to enjoy the breath-taking views of the
Severn Estuary, while providing robust flood defence for years to come.

The glass panels are one of the innovative flood defence techniques being
used along the project’s 17km stretch of coastline.

Construction of earth embankments, sheet piling, flood walls and gates
continues along the line of flood defences. The projectis apartnership
between South Gloucestershire Council, Bristol City Council, and the
Environment Agency.

Colin Taylor, Senior Flood & Coastal Risk Management Advisor at the
Environment Agency, said: " This section of flood defence is the result of long-
term consultation and dialogue with the local community.

"The plans have evolved extensively to create a hybrid form of flood defence
with a concrete base and glass panel installed above. Not only will this help
significantly reduce flood risk to the community here at New "Passage from
flooding in the years ahead, but it will also preserve the stunning views of the
Severn Estuary.”

The largest of its kind in the region, the £80m project will provide T7km of new
and improved flood defences, from Lamplighter's Marsh in the south to Austin
the north.

The defences will help reduce flood risk to the area from the increased risk of
flooding from climate change and rising sea levels, reducing flood risk to
around 2,500 homes and businesses over the scheme’s lifetime. It will also
create a minimum of 80 hectares (the equivalent of around 112 football pitches)
of new wetland habitatsfor theinternationally important Severn Estuary s bird
species.

The project will boost the regional and national economy by enabling

development withinthe 1,800 hectare Avonmouth and Severnside Enterprise
Area, helping tounlock 12,000 new jobs by 2026.

Funding for the project has come from the West of England Local Enterprise
Partnership. Other funding sources are the Government's Flood Defence
Grant in Aid, and Local Levy raised by the Wessex Regional Flood and Coastal
Committee.



